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Searching for people who desire to make a difference in the lives of children 

through community service. 

THE TRUE MEANING OF  

WINDING DOWN 
This will be my second to last article for the Division 42 Newsletter.  Where did 

the time go?  It seems just like yesterday when Madi requested the first article of the 

year.   Now, let us all take a look at this past year.   

Has your year met your expectations?  I hope most of them have.  For the few that 

have not, there still is time.  You will be surprised by what can be done in sixty days,  

A last minute fund raiser, four or five service projects, a few more new members.   

Winding down doesn’t mean stop working.  What it does mean is pulling it all togeth-

er.  Look at your goals for the year.  Check off the ones you’ve completed.  Pick out 

the ones you feel can be accomplished within 60 days and begin working on them.  

This way your club will remain engaged in service which will continue into next year 

enabling a smooth seamless transition. 

It is important to review your roster at this time to determine where your club will 

be with membership on September 30th.  Check to see who may be leaving the club.  

Hopefully, you have already dropped those who have already resigned.  When you 

have flagged the potential loss members, think about how you may keep them and 

turn a potential former member into an active member.  You have 60 days to change 

their mind.  What will be your year-end membership be on September 30th?   The re-

view of the roster will give you an idea.  There still is time to add a few more mem-

bers.  Canvasing the community will yield you two or three.  Following up on past 

visitors can swing them your way.  With a little effort, all the clubs can have positive 

growth this year. 

I will be unable to attend the District Convention with you this year. I am going to 

miss not being with you.  Keep me posted via email or text on the goings-on.  This 

way I can still feel a part of the activities. 
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Since we had our last DCM for the year this month, I am requesting you email your hours and new member adds Governor 

Gary is still collecting this information.  
 

Reminder, District Convention is in Reno, August 15-18.  Hopefully, all have registered.  There still is time but you need to do 

so right away.   I wish I was able to join you at the convention.  However, my knee which has been giving me problems all year, 

has finally won out.  I am taking my doctor's advice and having it replaced in a few days.  I do plan to be up and around again 

for your installations. 

  

Be sure to schedule your club installation with LTG-designate Brad Lewis.  
 

With only two months left in our administrative year, it is time for us to put on our running shoes for a strong finish.  Let's work 

on bringing in those new members who have been considering joining a service organization, even if they don't currently real-

ize that is what they want to do.  We also need to review the Club Distinguish criteria to make sure we have covered every top-

ic.  I would love to see every club in our division to be distinguished.  You have spent the entire year working on making your 

club the best it can be. You should be recognized for your efforts.  

 

Yours in Kiwanis Service, 

Brendan Hendrick 

Dee 

OUR CONDOLENCES TO THE  GARY WHITE FAMILY ON THE LOSS OF THEIR 

DAUGHTER;   

AND TO ELAINE HINTLIAN AND HER FAMILY ON THE PASSING OF HER MOTHER. 

MAY FOND MEMORIES OF THEIR LOVED ONES GIVE THEM PEACE. 



SIMI VALLEY 
Madeleine Kolodziej Reporting 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Judy Pepiot (right), Harry Wilson, Donna 

Smith, Nick Esser and other members of the 

Kiwanis Club of Simi Valley serve dinner 

at the Samaritan Center in Simi Valley. 
 

The Kiwanis Club of Simi Valley has 

received the 2013 Portalbuzz Showcase 

Club Award for its interactive, user-

friendly website, which provides a way 

for the public and other clubs to learn 

about their service projects and fund-

raisers. 

 

OXNARD 
Daniel Martinez Reporting 
 

Oxnard Kiwanis helped at the Oxnard 

Salvation Army first pancake fundraiser 

on July 13, 2013, Saturday (12 hours). On 

July 21 (Sunday morning), Oxnard Ki-

wanis made pancakes for the Oxnard's 

"Relay for Life" event at Oxnard High 

School (65 total hours) .  Over 150 indi-

viduals were made breakfast at the 

event.  Nine Key Clubs members from 

Channel Islands High School and 

Oxnard High School also participated in 

serving breakfast. 

SANTA SUSANA 
Jeff Bertoniere Reporting 
 

Santa Susana has a car show coming up 

on Sept. 20; part of the Simi Valley Days 

Fair and Music Fest at the Simi Valley 

Town Center, north of the 118 freeway 

between 1st and Erringer. 

We had a successful “Super Bunco” at 

the Simi Valley Boys  & Girls Club on 

July 20, a fundraiser for our charities.  

Guests and members enjoyed food, fun 

and raffle prizes. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

MOORPARK 
Kim Simons Reporting 
 

Moorpark has been busy (1) packing food for 

Food Share; 

(2 & 3) Serving Veterans on Memorial Day, 

assisted by KIWINS; 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As well as awarding scholarships to graduat-

ing seniors. 

SANTA BARBARA 
Anita Ho Reporting 
 

Harmony Garden on the Mesa - 1st Sat-

urday, 3rd Friday 

There is a Community gathering to 

work on the 1st Saturday of each month 

from 9:00am-1:00pm and on the 3rd Fri-

day of the month from 1:00pm to 

5:00pm.  

Mentor BBQ - August 21st 

At Elings Park on Wednesday, August 

21st from 5:30 to 7:30pm . 

CONEJO VALLEY 
Roger Klausler Reporting 
 

Conejo Valley Kiwanian of the Year 

Laura Fair and President Wendy 

Prindle attended the Vancouver Interna-

tional Convention, June 27-30 as voting 

delegates.    

 The 2nd Annual Poker Ride and 

Black Jack Run was a success, despite 

the low turnout because of the heat 

wave warnings.  Next year this event 

will again be held on the last Saturday of 

June, the 28th.  We will have a website 

dedicated solely to the Poker Ride and 

Black Jack Run, we'll add a 50-mile or a 

metric 100 ride for those who want a 

fully-supported Saturday ride, and may 

invite vendors to set up displays. 

 On July 9, with his mother Deborah 

at his side, JEREMY DEFOE received 

The Hope of America award  from 

CVK  President Wendy Prindle, which 

was established by  the  Cal-Nev-Ha 

Foundation  in 1983, to recognize and 

encourage students who have demon-

strated Capacity for Leadership (self-

discipline), Ethical and Moral Character, 

and Academic Competency (general 

studies).  Congratulations to Jeremy, 

who abundantly exhibited all of those 

qualities!  A graduate of Redwood Mid-

dle School, Jeremy will attend Thousand 

Oaks High School in the fall. 

 As we have done every other 

month, on July 25 we again prepared 

and served a meal for the homeless at 

Emmanuel Presbyterian Church on 

Camino Manzanas in conjunction with 

Manna of Conejo Valley. 

 

VENTURA 
Matt Kohagen Reporting 
  

For August our annual Cool Breeze 

Bike Ride on Sat. the 17th and our annu-

al club summer BBQ is on the 25th.  

We added one new member in July. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



On a recent trip to Maui, 

division news editor Madeleine 

Kolodziej, visited an interclub 

meeting of all three Maui Kiwa-

nis clubs.  There were 40 people 

in attendance 

Special guest speaker was 

District Governor Gary Jander 

and First Lady Donna Jander. 

Gary encouraged the clubs 

to look for people with a 

“service heart” to recruit as new 

Kiwanis members.  “They’re 

out there!”, he said. 

He also announced that so 

far the District has raised $1.5 

Million for EMT. 

Gary stressed the value of 

teaching kids the value of ser-

vice and introduced First Lady 

Donna to talk about her 

“passion” for the Key Leader 

Project.  She encouraged the 

Maui clubs to get involved in 

this program. 
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Dear Kiwanis Club Members, Family, Friends, Dedicated Sponsors, Celebrity Chefs, our 
many tireless Volunteers, our amazing Dancers and Performers and our loyal SB Media 
Partners:  

 

This year's 62nd Annual Kiwanis Fiesta Pancake Breakfast would not have been possible without all of the 

hard work of our tireless members; including family & friends, our many volunteers, the dedicated support of 

our sponsors; big & small, including our many celebrity chefs and the incredible loyal and generous support of 

our Santa Barbara/South Coast media, especially KEYT News, Rincon Broadcasting, SB News Press, SB Inde-

pendent, & Noozhawk.com. 

 

I would like to personally thank everyone who gave so generously of their time, their products & services, their 

support and their endless commitment to ensuring that the Kiwanis Club of Santa Barbara will continue to 

have the resources needed to serve and support the many activities, events and organizations that help at-risk 

youth, future leaders and special needs adults in our community. 

With enormous gratitude and heartfelt thanks, 

 

Richard Rojas, President, Kiwanis Club of Santa Barbara    

   

PS- Please see highlights from this year's 62nd Annual Kiwanis Fiesta Pancake Breakfast at  

video link : http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=OQl-Nxgdm_Y    

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=OQl-Nxgdm_Y


LEADERSHIP TEAM 
 

Gary Gray, Immediate Past Lt. Governor 
gary@gvgraycpa.com 
 

Brad Lewis,  Lt. Governor-Elect 
bradlewis@earthlink.net 
 

Tony Antonelli, Treasurer 
tapharm01@verizon.net 
 

Paul Campbell, Membership 
paul@campbellgrouphomes.com 
 

Roy Talley, New Club Builder 
retalley@pacbell.net 
 

Wes Miller, Foundation Ambassador 
anewtec@aol.com 
 

Madeleine Kolodziej, Newsletter 
madi4svk@gmail.com 
 

Kathi Van Etten, Website 
kathivanetten@gmail.com 
 

Brendan Hendrick, EliMiNaTe Coordinator 
kiwinsda2000@aol.com 
 

Shane Kramer, Trustee for Region 10 
CNH Kiwanis District  
sdk1d@aol.com  
 

DIVISION 42 CLUBS 
 

CAMARILLO 
Meets Tuesday 12:00 Noon 
Round Table, 880 Arneill Road 
President:  Doug Hill 
805-797-8263 ~ doughillcpa@netscape.net 
Secretary:  Susan Anderson 
 

CARPINTERIA 
Meets Wednesdays 7:00 PM 
Memorial Bldg., 941 Walnut Avenue 
President:  Pat Keiser 
805-368-5644 ~ patkeiser@yahoo.com 
Secretary:  Doug Cool 
805-684-5639 ~ dbcool@verizon.net 
 

CONEJO VALLEY 
Meets Tuesdays 12:00 Noon 
BJ’s, 3955 E. Thousand Oaks Blvd. Westlake 
Village.   
President:  Wendy Prindle 
805-279-2514 ~ k.prindle@verizon.net 
Secretary: Marge Corridori 
805-496-9395 ~ marge6759@yahoo.com 
 

EAST VENTURA 

Meets 1st & 3rd Wednesday 12:00 Noon 
Elks Club, 2126 Knoll Drive 
President:  Sharon Robinson 
805-701-1203 ~ shady3773@gmail.com 
Secretary:  Cathy Sheeler 
805-649-9631 ~ fishfry4us@yahoo.com 
 

MOORPARK 
Meets 1st Monday 7:00 PM 
Moorpark Chamber of Commerce, 10 E. High  
President:  Kim Simons 
818-427-6742 ~ kim@srgla1.com 
Secretary:  Richard Green 
805-523-2958*greenr@usc.edu 
 

OXNARD 
Meets Thursday 12:00 Noon 
The Tower Club, 300 E. Esplanade Dr., 22nd  
President:  Sergio Martinez 
805-890-4795 
Sergio.martinez@ci.oxnard.ca.us 
Secretary:  Daniel Martinez 
805-844-9145  
Daniel.martinez@ci.oxnard.ca.us 
 

SANTA BARBARA 
Meets Wednesday 12:00 Noon 
Mesa Café, 1972 Cliff Drive 
President:  Rich Rojas 
805-896-9083 ~ ricro77@hotmail.com 
Secretary:  Anita Ho 
805-451-2928 ~ vol@volunteersb.com 
 

SANTA PAULA 
Meets Thursday 12:00 Noon 
Zapparelli’s Pizza, 598 W. Main St. 
President:  Dan Robles 
805-525-1460  ~ drobles@blackgold.org 
Secretary:  Mary Mata 
805-524-4657 ~ 
Mary_Kiwanis@sbcglobal.net 

 
SANTA SUSANA 
Meets Wednesday 12:15 PM 
First Street Family Restaurant, 2025 First St. 
President:  Eric Cohen 
805-587-4758 ~ simiprint@yahoo.com 
Secretary:  Gary White 
805-660-7446 ~ bflatgary@sbcglobal.net 
 

SIMI VALLEY 
Meets Wednesday 7:00 AM 
Junkyard Café, 2585 Cochran St. 
President:  Nick Esser 
805-404-6550 ~ nichorus@pacbell.net 
Secretary:  Mary Martin 
805-527-0760 ~ fmmartin7@sbcglobal.net 
 

SIMI VALLEY ONLINE 
Meets Online  1st Tuesday 7:30 PM 
www.kiwanisonline.org 
President: Ray Dempsey 
805-527-2501 ~ dempsey.r@sbcglobal.net 
Secretary:  Keri Ferguson  
805-368-5267 ~ kerifergusonm@gmail.com 
 

SOUTH COAST 
Meets Tuesday 6:00 PM 
IHOP, 4765 Calle Real 
President:  Bill Childs 
billchilds@cox.net 
Secretary:  J.R. Gardner 
805-967-5801 ~ gardn8j@cox.net 
 

THOUSAND OAKS 
Wednesday 7:15 AM 
Palm Garden, 495 Ventu Parkway 
President:  Steve Holt 
805-405-9737 ~ stevencholt@gmail.com 
Secretary:  Gloria Dyok 
805-492-8679 ~ gloriadyok@roadrunner.com 
 

VENTURA 
Meets Friday 12:00 Noon 
Poinsettia Pavillion, 3451  Foothill Road 
President:  Dave Schmutte 
805-654-8151 ~ sdavecpa@gmail.com 
Secretary:  Matt Kohagen 
805-795-1445 ~ EPTCB64@gmail.com 
 

VENTURA SUBURBAN 
Meets 1st & 3rd Wednesday 6:30 PM 
Marie Callender’s, 1295 S. Victoria Ave. 
President:  Brendan Hendrick 
805-749-8661 ~ kiwinsda2000@aol.com 
Secretary:  Tracey Hendrick 
805-642-8661 ~ tnbhen@aol.com 
 
 
 

 SERVICE LEADERSHIP 
PROGRAMS  

__________________________ 

KEY CLUBS 
Regional Advisor Key Clubs:   
Mike Van Etten 
region10mve@gmail.com 
Cell 213-276-8200 Home 805-520-0549 
 

Division 42 East Lt. Governor: 
Paolo Recto 
Santa Susana High School 
d42e.cnhkc.ltg@gmail.com 
 

Division 42 West Lt. Governor:   
Haley Tuesday 
Oxnard High School 
d42w.cnhkc.ltg@gmail.com 

 
KIWINS 
Regional Advisor:  Cecilia Rexford 
aachskiwinsadvisor@gmail.com 
 

Turquoise:  Karina Wang, Lt. Governor 
turquoiseltg1314@gmail.com 

mailto:sdk1d@aol.com

